
Golden Hill Elementary School  
732 Barris Drive, Fullerton, CA 92832 

(714) 447-7715 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ENGLISH LEARNER ADVISORY COMMITTEE (ELAC)  
MEETING MINUTES 

Tuesday, January 24, 2017 
2:30 pm  

 
1. Call to Order 

- Meeting called to order at 2:43pm.  
 

2. ELAC Goals and Objectives 
 - Mr. Rios reviewed the goals and objectives of ELAC to parents. 
 - No questions asked.  
 
3.  DELAC Report 
 - Mrs. Lulu was absent from the meeting. No DELAC report was given.  
 
4.       CELDT Results  
 - Mr. Rios discussed the results of the CELDT scores.  
 - Parent asked how are they about to “get out of CELDT?” 
 - Mr. Rios discussed reclassification and all the required date needed to be reclassified.  
 - Mr. Rios discussed District policy for reclassification 
 - Parents were concerned about the criteria needed to be reclassified 
 - Mr. Rios will share concerns with school principal.  
 - Mr. Rios reviewed some of the sample questions from the CELDT 

- Parent asked why there was only two options for a specific question, and if they did not 
say one of two option would it be considered wrong.  
- Mr. Rios clarified for the parent and informed her, that yes, the student would be marked 
as incorrect if the correct option was not said.  
- Parent said that was unfair.  

 
5.  SBAC Testing in April/ May 
 - Mr. Rios stated that Golden Hills testing window will be April 17 – May 4 

- Mr. Rios encouraged parents to have their student go to bed early on those days and come 
to school fed if possible.   
- Parent asked about results 
- Mr. Rios informed that results are always sent to the home on file and that usually are 
sent in the summer.  

 
6.  Safety Plan 

- Mr. Rios discussed the importance of the safety plan. The Safety plan is a district 
mandate and needs to be approved by the School Site Counsel committee.  
- Parents had no questions.  

 



7.       Public Input  
 - Parent had a question about transfers 

- Mr. Rios informed, that we are currently in the transfer window. The transfer window is 
from January 17 – February 14, 2017. It is important to submit a transfer every year if 
Golden Hill is not their home school.  

 
8.       Adjournment 
 Meeting was adjourned at 3:11pm.  


